

Friday 12th May 2023

Dear Parent/Carer,

We write to you to remind you of the school's uniform and jewellery expectations. Our Academy has a strict policy on uniform and jewellery to ensure students' safety and maintain a sense of equality among all students.

All students are required to wear the school's designated uniform, which includes; a white shirt, black trousers or pleated skirt, and back blazer with school logo, school tie for the correct year group and a pair of formal black shoes (not trainers or boots.) Optionally students may wear a black V-neck jumper with or without the school logo (this should not be a black sweatshirt). It is important that all students adhere to this policy to promote a sense of belonging and unity within the school community. Students in the incorrect uniform will not be able to attend their usual lessons.

Regarding jewellery, we would like to remind all parents that students are not allowed to wear any jewellery to school, except for a watch and stud earrings which fit in each ear lobe. Students should not wear any other piercings including nose piercings or bracelets. Should these items be worn they will be confiscated by staff and parents may need to collect these from the school. We kindly request that you ensure your child is not wearing any other items of jewellery to school to avoid any disciplinary action.

Make up should be subtle. Students should not wear false eyelashes or extensions. Nails should not be longer than 3mm and should be a neutral colour.

We thank you for your cooperation in this matter and look forward to continually working together to transform the lives of the students in our care.

Yours Faithfully,

C. Honter

Mr C Hunter

Assistant Principal



